

General Education Committee - Curriculum & Assessment
April 20, 2017
Minutes

Present: Michael Braunstein, Mike Gimlin, Cynthia Pengilly, Teri Walker, Tim Hargrave, Maura Valentino, Becky Pearson, A.I. Ross, Carey Gazis, Karisa Terry, Jessica Thompson, Bernadette Jungblut, Lizzie Brown, and Greg Lyman

Absent: None

Guest(s): None

Meeting was called to order at 3:12 p.m.

Teri moved to approve the April 13, 2020 minutes. Maura seconded and minutes were approved. 1 abstention.

Pre-Assessment discussion

Briefing document – Becky shared an updated version of the document that was sent out with the agenda. The committee is good with a smaller subgroup working on the drafts of this (Tom Henderson, Bret Smith, Bernadette Jungblut, Teri Walker and Becky). Becky went over the assessment work/planning document. She already has received artifacts from faculty from this year. The committee discussed about assessment for next year. There is an assessment plan in place and does the committee want to proceed with that for next year to assess Academic Writing I, Global Dynamics, Humanities and Individual & Society. Becky also talked with the committee about allowing faculty more time to submit information for spring quarter. Tim asked if the committee could have access to some of the data that is being collected. Michael moved to allow the assessment workgroup to approach faculty to collect information on the GE (184, K1, K2, K7) courses that were delivered this year. Tim seconded and motion as approved. Teri moved to continue with the timeline as approved for year 2, but extend the time for faculty to submit information for year 1. Michael seconded and motion was approved.

Student Petition – Cynthia moved to accept the courses identified for Concordia. Maura seconded and motion was approved. HUM 151 K5P6, REL 371 K5P6, SCI 110 K7P3P6, GEOG 101 K4P3P4P6

Assessment discussion with GECM

Lizzie asked about the assessment timeline. A.I. asked why we are doing assessment during spring quarter given the current situation. Teri and Becky explained that this will be by invitation and optional for those faculty who wish to participate. Lizzie mentioned that in the past timelines pathways were listed and they not there. Teri indicated pathways will appear in years 4, 5, 6 and this just shows years 1, 2 and 3. Becky indicated that the pathway coordinators have gotten some data this year. Josh had put a survey together that has been in canvas. A.I. indicates she feels uncomfortable about participating in the assessment currently as it requires you to upload intellectual property into a folder that multiple people have access to. Currently can use the link and download other individual's information. This folder needs to have additional security or to close the folder after submission. Bernadette suggested if the pathway coordinators have additional input to send those thoughts to Becky, Bernadette, or Teri.

The student petitions will be sent out for a committee vote.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:08 p.m.